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Relocation of Bike Share Station at 128 Sheridan Avenue - by 
Councillor Ana Bailão, seconded by Councillor Paula Fletcher

* Notice of this Motion has been given.
* This Motion is subject to referral to the Toronto and East York Community Council. A 
two-thirds vote is required to waive referral. 

Recommendations
Councillor Ana Bailão, seconded by Councillor Paula Fletcher, recommends that:

1. City Council request Bike Share Toronto, the Toronto Parking Authority and direct the 
General Manager, Transportation Services to: 

a. with the approval of the local Councillor, investigate and coordinate the relocation of the 
Bike Share Station located at 128 Sheridan Avenue, including but not limited to the City 
property adjacent to the northern portion of the property, on an expedited basis to a 
location that will continue providing convenient service to the immediate community; and

b. report back to Toronto and East York Community Council for its meeting on April 21, 
2021 with an update on this direction's progress should the relocation not be completed by 
that time.

Summary
Over one-hundred residents of 128 Sheridan Avenue have raised accessibility concerns 
regarding the July 2020 installation and expansion of the Bike Share station at 128 Sheridan 
Avenue. Given the high volume of seniors residing at this location, there are concerns that this 
station prevents safe access to their homes. This Motion intends to ensure Bike Share has the 
tools and resources required for a timely and appropriate relocation of this station while 
maintaining the important and convenient service it provides to the surrounding community.
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